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A meeting was conducted with Mr. Ashok Sontakke, BDO and Principal Dr. (Mrs.) Snehal 

Donde in order to create awareness and to bring the change in water literacy programme. Issues 

about the need for educational awareness for water conservation and river safety were broadly 

discussed. 

 

Along with BDO, 92 gram sevaks and other panchayat Samiti officials attended the presentation 

by principal ma’am. The main emphasis of presentation was water awareness and education for 

the gram sevaks. A video made by NSS students regarding the problems of Bhiwandi was 

played. Info-educational video of Bhujalgatha was shown for effective delivery of information  

 Principal Dr. (Mrs.) Snehal Donde also had a meeting with Mrs. Raveena Jadhav,Sabhapati, 

Gram Panchayat Samiti. In this meeting, there was discussion on pressing issues related to river 

contamination. Mrs. Raveena Jadhav shared some of less known problems with us, such as cattle 

stable waste water being directly into Kamwari River. Meeting ended on good note and Raveena 

ma’am ensured us their co-operation from her office in this work. 



 

Next meeting was arranged with Mrs. Vandana Gawli, Health and Sanitation dept, BNCMC and 

Mr. Manohar Hire, Commissioner, BNCMC. In this meeting following points were discussed: 

1. Follow-up for Notice boards on water bodies 

2. Funding for Water testing 

3. Arranging a meeting with all corporators in Bhiwandi  

 


